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Project Abstract: 
Halstead Meadow in Sequoia National Park is a 39-acre montane meadow crossed by the 
main park highway. The meadow has developed severe erosion gullies, lowering of the 
water table, drying of soils, dieback of native meadow plants, and invasion of pocket 
gophers as a result of early grazing and water channelization through culverts. The 
Federal Lands Highway Program (FLHP) will fund drainage improvements as well as 
restoration of meadow damage that can be directly attributed to the road. CSU 
researchers will develop final restoration plans including text and maps for the Phase 
I restoration of lower Halstead Meadow, which covers the eroded and dried meadow area 
outside of the main erosion gully. The text and maps provided will be modeled on the 
products developed for the upper Halstead Meadow pilot restoration project.  We will 
provide a full characterization of the design options, suggested approaches, and fill 
volumes needed for each option in Phase I.  For each option we will provide 
topographic maps and cross sections of the Phase I project area showing current and 
proposed grade, fill quantities needed to restore the channels based upon the proposed 
cross sections, design of a berm between the Phase I restoration area and Halstead 
Creek, and designs for the fill retainers where Phase I meets later restoration 
phases. We will update and improve our understanding of fill required for restoration 
of lower Halstead Meadow for future phases of restoration. 

Outcomes with Completion Dates: 
Lower Halstead meadow products will includes: (1) final report on groundwater, 
topography, and vegetation study of lower Halstead Meadow: August 29, 2008. And (2) 
final design for options to restore lower Halstead Meadow, phase I: August 29, 2008. 
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